
Hello Brethren, 
 
Hope everyone is doing very well!  October is upon us and we are looking forward to 
what lies ahead in this and the coming months. Our Tuesday and Thursday evening 
(7pm)  ritual work will continue as usual. These have been pretty successful and I’m 
pleased with the progress of those that continue in the pursuit or perfecting the work, 
while learning more about the craft. Officer’s School of Instruction (mandatory for line 
officers) will remain the 3rd Wednesday of every month, also at 7pm.  
 
We are putting together plans for the 2024 calendar, which will include a handful of 
things that will increase our exposure in the community. If anyone desires to be included 
in the officer line, please let me know as soon as possible! Your Temple Association is 
formulating a plan to have a few needed upgrades to the lodge done, including a repaint 
of both the interior and the exterior of the building.  
 
Not to beat a dead horse here, but I would greatly appreciate all members of the lodge 
to participate as much as possible. As the saying goes, “The more, the Merrier!  Even a 
little commitment is certainly better than none. Think back to when you took your 
obligations and try to honor that commitment.. Speaking for myself, and probably a few 
others, you undoubtedly get more out of being a mason than you put in to it, when you 
participate. 
 
Our Stated Meeting for this month is Wednesday the 4th at 7pm (no more 8pm starts). 
Our pre-meeting meal will be at The Sizzler at 5pm. Join us for that also if you’re able. 
Our agenda is not too long so we won’t keep you past your bedtime! 
 
Hope to see as many of you as possible! 
 
On the square, 
 
Jeff Gatchell 
Master 
 


